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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 26th July 2011, there were present: 

Councillors

Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor) 

Mr   D Atherley (Deputy Mayor)



Mrs C Allaway-Martin




Mr   C Elsmore



Mrs E Elsmore



Mrs J Morgan
Also present:

District Councillors Frank Baynham and Paul McMahon
Gloucestershire Constabulary: PC Duncan Sleeman and PCSO Neil Evans.

PCSO Jenny Mansfield arrived 7.45pm
Mr Derek Cornock

Mr David James

Mrs Ann Parry

PUBLIC FORUM

Mrs Ann Parry said she had heard that there had been difficulties with the renewal of the lease for the Coleford Bowling Club premises and was concerned that the club may be forced to close.  The Mayor said she was aware of the situation and shared the concerns, although the Council had no powers to intervene in the matter.  Mrs Parry was advised to speak to the Bowls Club directly.

The Public Forum closed at 7.06pm. 
60. APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Paul Kay, Charlotte Morgan and Jeff Reynolds.  The Council accepted the apologies given.
61. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
62. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 28th JUNE 2011
It was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 28th June 2011 be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr D Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr J Morgan

The proposal was accepted unanimously.
63. MATTERS ARISING

The Mayor reported that the District Council had acted on the complaints about the public toilet facilities and the matter had now been rectified.  Members noted the written response from the District Council
64. POLICE REPORT

PC Duncan Sleeman introduced himself to the Council.  He said he would be keeping in regular touch with the Council through the Clerk and would also in future provide crime reports to the Council.
PCSO Evans said he and other officers were dealing with an on-going problem of young people gathering and drinking outside the Co-op premises.
Cllr Allaway-Martin said there has been several recent instances of late night noise and drinking outside pubs in Coleford.  PCSO Evans said he would investigate.  Cllr Allaway-Martin also raised concerns about the safety of cyclists using Newland Street while road works are taking place.  It was agreed that this was a Highways matter and Cllr Allaway-Martin will pass it on to the next Highways meeting for discussion.

65. CO-OPTION OF TOWN COUNCILLORS
Members noted the applications from Nick Penny and Geoff Prosser to be co-opted onto the Town Council.  After discussion it was proposed that the applications be accepted.

Proposed:  Cllr D Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr J Morgan

On being put to the vote, the proposal was accepted unanimously.

Members noted that one vacancy remained to be filled on the Council and that the Clerk would continue to take steps to deal with this.


66. CCTV IN THE FOREST OF DEAN AND COLEFORD
The Mayor said she was very concerned about the continuing uncertainties and lack of information from the District Council about the future of CCTV coverage in the Forest of Dean.  The Mayor was due to meet with the District Council and other Forest Mayors on 28th July.  It appeared that the District Council was expecting firm commitments to be made at that meeting, but the Mayor stressed that, given the current lack of information, she would not be in a position to enter into agreements on behalf of the Town Council.
Members noted the extract of information from a recent presentation given by the District Council.

After discussion, it was proposed that the Council was in favour of CCTV coverage continuing in Coleford.
Proposed:  Cllr E Elsmore


Seconded:  Cllr J Morgan

On being put to the vote, the proposal was accepted unanimously.

Members agreed that more information was needed on the financial implications arising from taking responsibility for CCTV equipment and monitoring.  Also the position of the other Forest Councils needed to be clarified.  It was agreed that the Mayor should attend the meeting on 28th July and ask for a number of points to be clarified.  The Mayor should also ask for the deadline for consultation to be extended to 31st December 2011 so that the Town Council can be fully appraised and consider the implications.  It was also agreed that the Clerk should attend the meeting with the Mayor. 

67. TO NOTE THE REPORT OF THE IN-HOUSE AUDITORS
Members noted the report presented by Cllr E Elsmore and were pleased to see that everything had been found to be in order.
68. AMENITIES COMMITTEE
Members noted the report of the Amenities Committee meeting held on 19th July 2011 and agreed the recommendations made.  It was agreed that the Clerk should check that all Health and Safety requirements for the Council were met in relation to work to upgrade the pavilion at the King George V playing field.
69. PLANNING COMMITTEE

Members noted the decisions made by the Planning Committee at the meetings held on 28th June and 12th July 2011.
70. REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

The Mayor said she had attended the following events:
2nd July:   Childrens’ Opportunity Centre Fete.
4th July:   Meeting to discuss relocation of Forest of Dean College.
6th July:   Forest Mayors’ meeting at Coleford Police Station.

8th July:   St. John’s School Fete.

10th July: Slimming World Fete.

22nd July: Time and Place presentation at the Speech House.

Cllr Atherley said he had attended the following events:

4th July:   Meeting to discuss relocation of Forest of Dean College.

6th July:   Meeting with Forestry Commission to discuss waste and control of

     wild boar.

7th July:   Meeting of the 3 Counties Cancer Network.
8th July:   St. John’s School Fete.

10th July: Great Oaks Hospice event at Highnam Court.

19th July: Meeting to discuss Pyart Court redevelopment and Tescos.

Cllr E Elsmore presented a report of a meeting she had attended on 7th July at which current health proposals for the Forest of dean had been discussed.  Assurances had been given that there were no plans to close either the Dilke or Lydney hospitals.
Cllr Allaway-Martin said she had attended the Coombs Fete on 23rd July 
Cllr Morgan said she had supported Pandemick at the O2 Area on 23rd July. Members agreed to write a letter of congratulations to Pandemick on their success in coming second in the National competition.
71. REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS

Cllr Allaway-Martin said she had attended a World Café model meeting on 13th July.  On 22nd July she had attended a meeting of the County Council Scrutiny and Overview Committee.  Cllr Allaway-Martin said she has now been appointed as vice-Chairman of the District Council Corporate Community Scrutiny Committee and is a member of the Licensing Committee.  On 24th July she had attended the Dean Heritage Centre as part of the Archaeology Week.
Cllr McMahon said he had supported the Town Council’s views on CCTV at the District Council.  He said he planned to work on greater provision for the youth of his ward.

Cllr Baynham said he also fully supported the Town Council on the provision of CCTV.  He said he has recently been appointed as Health Champion for the District Council and has also been appointed to the Gloucester Gypsy and Traveller Working Group.

Cllr C Elsmore said that the District Council had written to the County Council to express strong views about maintaining public transport links within the Forest. 

72. CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted the items of correspondence received during July 2011.
The Mayor read out a request from the Coleford Royal British Legion for use of the Clock Tower on specific dates in November connected to Remembrance Day.  After consideration, members agreed to the request. 
73. PAYMENTS
The payments due during the month of July 2011 were noted and agreed.

74. PETTY CASH PAYMENTS
The petty cash payments made during July 2011 were noted an agreed.

75. MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES
The monthly budget figures for July 2011 were noted and agreed.

The meeting closed at 8.55p
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